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FULFILLING THE PROMISE 

The greatest healing therapy is 

friendship and love. 
ðHerbert Humphry 



DONATION INFORMATION 
 

Your donations are gratefully accepted.  Please make 
check out to Vermont Veteransô Home:  
 

Vermont Veteransô Home 
Business Office 
325 North Street 

Bennington, VT  05201 
 
Please indicate to which fund(s) you are donating: 
 

Members Assistance: 
 Directly to Veterans/Members 
  Furniture 
  Haircuts 
  Clothing 
  Other personal needs 
 

Namaste Program Fund:   
 Oils for relaxation 
 Supplies 
 Equipment 
 

Unrestricted Fund: 
 Facility equipment 
 Large purchase 
 

Activities Fund: 
 Entertainment 
 

Music & Memory Fund: 
 iPods 
 Headphones 
 iTunes cards 
 

THE BUZZ WORD 
 

Three ways for you to receive the Vermont Veteransô Home 
monthly newsletter: 

 

§ Vermont Veteransô Home website: 

www.vvh.vermont.gov 
 Click on About Our Home 
 Click on Newsletters 

 

§ Email 

 

§ Mailing List 

 
 
Please contact: 
 

The Buzz Word Editor 
Vermont Veteransô Home 
325 North Street 

Bennington, VT  05201 
 

(802) 447-6510 
 
 
Email: 

Barbara.Fitzgerald@state.vt.us 
  

FACTS ABOUT FALLOW DEER 
 

Did you know Fallow deer have coats that 
change between summer and winter? Some of 
the coats are reddish brown with white spots, to 
black, to brown or white with fewer noticeable 
spots. In winter the coats become darker and 
thicker and some of their spots disappear only to 
reappear in the summer. 
 

Did you know Fallow deer are known for the 
gigantic shovel like, flat antlers? At age 2, 
males develop single spike antlers. At age 3, their 
antlers turn into big, beautiful flattened antlers.  

 

Did you know Fallow 
deer live a long life? 
Fallow deer are known 
to live up to 15 years, 
longer in captivity.  
 

Did you know Fallow 
deer are one of the 
most vocal deer 
species? They spend a 
lot of time and energy 
during breading season 
vocalizing. Their calls 
sound like ñgroansò and 
some Fallow deer will 

groan up to 3000 times per hour.  
 

Did you know mating season, or rut, starts in 
late September and peaks in mid-October? 
The doe usually give birth to a single fawn 
between late May and mid-June. 
 

Did you know Fallow bucks lose 
approximately 25% of their body weight 
during breeding season? The weight loss is 
mainly due to the cessation of feeding. Also, they 
invest a lot of time and energy in vocalizing and 
fighting in order to gain any mating opportunities.  
 

Did you know the Fallow deer are herbivorous 
grazers? They eat grass, herbs, leaves, nuts, 
fruit, berries, bark and fungi.  
 

Did you know there are Fallow deer right here 
on the VVH campus? In October 2014, VVH 
became home for 24 Fallow deer. The community 
may come on campus and visit the deer. Bring 
some apples and bananas and you may get lucky 
enough to have a close up encounter.  
 

Photo By: Al Faxon 



 

 

 

The Vermont Veteransô Home was established in 

Bennington in 1884.  It is governed by a Board of 

Trustees appointed by the Governor.  The VVH 

offers a complete range of specialized care 

services for its residents.  VVH goals focus on 

insuring the dignity, independence, and the 

highest possible care and quality of life for each 

resident. 

 VVH is licensed to meet all levels of care for its 

residents and the VVHôs departments and staff 

work together to provide those levels of care. 

  

325 North Street  

Bennington, VT  05201  

 We are on the web  

http://vvh.vermont.gov  

For any Further Questions Please Contact: 

 

Mary Ryan, Executive Assistant 

mary.ryan@state.vt.us 

802-447-6523 

Melissa Jackson, CEO/Administrator 

447-6533 

melissa.jackson@state.vt.us 

 

Col. Al Faxon, COO/Deputy Administrator 

447-6544 

allan.faxon@state.vt.us 

 

Steven McClafferty, Business Manager 

447-2732 

Steven.mcclafferty@state.vt.us  

 

Christina Cullinane,  Director of Nursing 

447-6543  

christina.cullinane@state.vt.us 

 

Cindy Rankin, Food Service Director 

447-2815 

cindy.rankin@state.vt.us 

 

Michele Burgess, Activities Director 

447-6520 

michele.burgess@state.vt.us 

 

Christina Cosgrove, Social Services Director 

447-2792 

christina.cosgrove@state.vt.us 

 

Jon Endres, Environmental Services Director 

447-6528 

jon.endres@state.vt.us 

 

Patti Parker, Housekeeping and Laundry Supervisor 

447-2731 

patricia.parker@state.vt.us 

 

Suzanne Willard, Director of Rehab 

447-6548 

suzanne.willard@genesishcc.com 

 

Karen Divis, Quality Assurance Nurse 

447-2888 

karen.divis@state.vt.us 

 

Mary Hamilton, MDS Director 

379-5279 

mary.hamilton@state.vt.us  

 

Gary Yelle, Admissions Coordinator and  

Marketing Director 

447-6539 

gary.yelle@state.vt.us 

 
 

 

Administration and Department Directors 

 



Chaplainôs Corneré 
 

Howdy Folks, 
 

Halleluiah! The Vernal Equinox (1st day of Spring) is finally here. Have you ever been more anxious to have springtime 

arrive? Itôs been a long haul of a winter for sure. Sure will appreciate some warm weather and sunshine to welcome 

Godôs colors popping out of the ground.  
 

For Christians around the world it is the Lenten season. This is the 40 days before Easter when Christians give up 

something in remembrance of the suffering of Jesus Christ. Itôs a time of penitence and fasting. Some think Lent is a 

season for Catholicôs only...not true. A majority of Protestant churches participate in the Lenten sacrifices.  
 

Historically, starting on Ash Wednesday we make a commitment to give up something that is important to us as an 

exercise in self-denial. Usually, it is something like ice cream, delicious desserts, coffee, beer or soft drinks. Or how 

about chocolate? 
 

At my church here in Shaftsbury we are trying an idea taken from James Mooreôs book ñGive Up Something Bad for 

Lent.ò Mr. Moore is a popular speaker, preacher and writer of several books on theology and religion. The idea is to 

give up something bad that hopefully we can give up more permanently, as opposed to just the 40-day period. Perhaps 

we could give up bad language, envy, jealousy, self-pity, apathy or procrastination. I should be listening; interrupting 

others when they are in conversation is also a bad trait I wish to give up. So Christians, unless youôre perfect! Perhaps 

you can think of a bad habit that you can give up or reduce on a permanent basis. One awful thing many do is to use the 

Saviorôs name in vain. It is blasphemy to use the name Jesus Christ in conversation (cursing), except when praising 

Him.  
 

On 4~5 March our Jewish friends celebrated Purim; the deliverance of the Jewish people from massacre 

plotted by Haman. Haman, a high official in the Persian Empire devised a plan to eradicate all Jews. However, 

Esther became aware of the plot, and took advantage of her privileged position to approach the King and 

reveal it to him. The King executed Haman and saved the Jewish people (See Old Testament Esther 9:24~26). 

This is a very worthy even for celebration. 
 

Letôs praise God for His blessings on this great Veterans Home Family. And letôs stay aware that God is 

present in all our actions no matter our condition of circumstance. 
 

God Bless and Happy Easter to Everyone! 
 

Chaplain Ken 

 

P.S. God loves us and there is nothing any of us can do about it. 

 
Hale Mountain Pickers 



 

On behalf of the Veterans/Members, we sincerely thank the following for their generous donations. 

Bill Blown 

Paul Leon 

Deb Roy 

Phyllis M. Roberts 

Harlene Cheeseman 

Bridges ProgramðRose Lane Residents 

Donna Kelly 

Jacob W. Shea 

AL The 49rôs Fair Haven Post 49 

Arlington AL Auxiliary Unit 69 

In Memory Of Leonard Farrington 

John Douglas and Laurie Bates 

Michael and Ann Caslin 

James and Karen Horrigan 

Joanne Farrington 

Francis and Diane Roy 

Gregory and Patricia Dwyer 

Kenneth and Elaine Coonradt 

Janet Fabricius 

Thomas and Gail Caron 

Linda Moxley 

James and Mary King, Jr. 

William and Doris Dwyer 

Edward and Gale Holden 

Ronald and Kathleen Ascher 

Eagle Hose Company 

Dave Snow 

Joseph and Alice Sausville 

Arthur and Sandra Lemieux 

Margaret Lillie 

Marie Howe 

Robert Cummings, Jr., Esq. 

Charles and Priscilla Salem 

Ted and Fran Whitman 

Helen Whitman 

Sue Connor 

John Ryan 

In Memory of Charles Parslow 

Janice Yager 

The Parslow Family 

M. Patricia Angrisano 

In Memory of Edwin Colvin 

David and Sharon Chapman 

Chester and Beryl Basher 

John and Joan Wood 

Walter and Dawn King 

Faye and William Hardy, Jr. 

Charles Becker 

Kenneth and Elaine Coonradt 

Jane Altobell 

Donations 

Bereavement support group  
Tuesdays at 2:30 pm 

Located in the Chapel at the Vermont Veteransô Home 
For adults living with loss due to a death.  Find comfort, coping skills and support Confidentiality is      

always respected. No fee to attend this group. 

CAREGIVERS SUPPORT GROUP 
       Tuesday, April 21, 2015 at 1:00-2:00 

A. Luke Crispe Room 
 

If you have questions, please contact: Bill MacMillan at 802-447-6524 

ALS Support group  
 April 9, 2015 at 1:00 pm 

 Namaste Room on American Way 
  

Please contact Christina Cosgrove, 802-447-2792, for more information. 

 



 
 

 

 

     

From the Administratoré 

Melissa Jackson 

Dear Family and Friends, 
 

It has been nice to see glimpses of spring and the grass underneath all of the snow.  The first week in March 

Al, Joe, and I attended the National Association of State Veteransô Homes (NASVH) Winter Conference in 

Alexandria, VA.  We were hoping to experience some early spring weather instead we brought Vermont 

weather to Virginia.  It is amazing that 4 inches of snow can completely shut down an entire city.  
 

NASVH meets yearly in Virginia to provide two days of educational sessions and one day to visit your 

Congressional Delegation.  The educational seminars were informative and we brought back some great ideas 

to share with our staff.  VVH even presented to the NASVH membership one of our ñBest Practicesò which 

was the elimination of restraints and elimination of audible alarms used to prevent falls.  This presentation 

was well received and it was my pleasure to present to my colleagues the great work the staff on VVH does 

every year.   
 

Our meetings with our Congressional Delegation went very well.  They all pledged their support to the home 

and acknowledge the outstanding job the staff does in caring for our Veterans and Members.  We hope to see 

each of them visiting the facility in the near future.  
 

Secretary MacDonald, the Veterans Affairs Secretary, made a brief appearance at the conference and provided 

an overview of improvements he hopes to make to the Veterans Affairs system.  He was very supportive of 

the State Veteransô Homes and looks forward to working together closely.   
 

As a Regional Director for NASVH I am able to keep my finger on the pulse of upcoming changes, issues and 

concerns impacting the State Veteransô Home system.  Our region is very active and we meet as a group 

outside of the two NASVH conferences each year to share ideas, policies and procedures, and help each other 

find solutions to challenging issues we face.   
 

We have some great programs planned for the spring and summer.  I look forward to seeing you there. 

 
 

Take Care, 
 

Melissa A. Jackson 

BSW, LNHA 

CEO/Administrator 

 

Breakfast with Tony  

Tony Antonio has been at the Veteransô Home serving his 

fellow Veterans for 35 years. Tony loves to make the guys 

and gals happy by coming in and making them a special 

breakfast every now and then. Itôs something the Veterans 

and members really enjoy. 

Leisure Time 

Mr. Cole spending his leisure time getting acquainted 

with his guitar again. The Veterans and members are 

encouraged to continue their interests, hobbies and 

leisure activities. 

 


